


September 12, 2014
Steven Nilsen & 
Deborah McKowen
19 Woods Road
Peaks Island, ME 04108

[bookmark: _GoBack]RE : 19 Woods Road, Peaks Island – 092-G-010, 011, 012, 013, 019, 020 & 021 – IR1 Island Residential Zone

Dear Mr. Nilsen & Ms. McKowen,

This letter is a follow up to the letter that I wrote last week, dated September 5, 2014 regarding the denial of your Conditional Use Appeal.
First of   all, thank you for pointing out that you had submitted a check for your outstanding fees. Your account is now paid in full.
In the September 5, 2014 letter, I stated that you need to bring your property into compliance. I realized that I should have been more specific about what this actually means. I told you that you needed to remove any domesticated animals that were still on the property. Domesticated animals include both the horses and the geese. The chickens are permitted separately through the City Clerk’s office and are not a zoning concern. Bringing your property into compliance also means removing any structures that were built for the horses or the geese that were not permitted.  You were issued a permit (#2014-01799) on August 13, 2014 “to install a 16” x 24” shed for a small tractor and firewood storage”. You need to make sure that you call for the necessary inspections for this permit, so it can be closed out. You have thirty days from the date of this letter to bring the property into compliance.  An inspection will be scheduled around October 13, 2014 to make sure you ae in compliance.
Please feel free to contact me at 207-874-8709 if you have any questions.
Sincerely,

Ann B. Machado
Zoning Specialist

Cc:  File                               
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Jeff Levine, AICP, Director
Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator
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